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Minutes are not official until approved by Board 

TOWN OF BALDWIN 
PLANNING BOARD MINUTES 

7/9/15 
 
 
Attendance:  Matt Fricker, Glenn Reynolds, Jo Pierce, Norm Blake, Fred Miner, David Strock 
(late) and CEO Pro Tem, Wes Sunderland 
 
MOTION:  Motion to waive the reading of the minutes passed unanimously 
 
First Item:  Norm indicated that he was told CUP #69 was missing from the drawer.  Upon 
further investigation, the CUP was located and a copy made for the Selectmen. 
 
Second Item:  Josiah Pierce/Map 6, Lot 2 
 

Josiah Pierce moved to the public area of the meeting room, and recused himself from 
consideration of the pending CUP. 
 
Josiah Pierce submitted a CUP for the property on Route 113 to operate a wedding venue, 
with a bed and breakfast.  He, and the individuals who may run the venue, wanted to have 
a general discussion with the Board about such a venue and schedule a public hearing. 
 
The Board set the public hearing for July 23, 2015, at 7:00.  Norm agreed to take care of 
notice and publication. 
 
The Board had a general discussion on the typical concerns that may be raised by such a 
venue, such as lighting, traffic, noise, parking, and beverage consumption. 
 
A copy of the CUP is attached. 
 

Third Item:  Norm distributed a letter he provided the Selectmen regarding so-called “mother-
in-law apartments.”  Norm indicated that the Selectmen agreed to take action on the letter, which 
may include sending correspondence to the folks identified therein.  A copy of Norm’s letter is 
attached. 
 
Fourth Item:  Motion to Adjourn, which passed unanimously. 
















